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President Message 

 
It is with sadness that I mention that Muriel Moorcroft passed away.  As per our 

 bereavement policy, we donated $25 to Crohn’s and Colitis Canada.  We are also 

going to be making a patch for the back of our banner.  I would ask that someone in 

the guild volunteer for that honor.  I will be asking for a volunteer at the 

meeting.   

http://www.woodstockquiltguild.weebly.com/
http://www.woodstockquiltguild.weebly.com/


This is the last month of blocks for the president’s quilt.  You make one of 

block 8 and four of block 9.  Next month I will give you the instructions on 

how to finish it!!  Can’t wait to start seeing them!!!! 
http://woodstockquiltguild.weebly.com/presidents-quilt.html 

President, Janet Wright 

 

Meeting dates for the year 
 

February 5th           March 5th      April 9th      May 7th      June 4th   

 

Underlined dates are the second Monday of the month 
 

 

Meeting agenda 
Opening Remarks, Welcome – intro of new members  

-Request volunteer for memorial patch 

M- Approval of Agenda, as published in Feb 2018 newsletter 

M- Approval of January 2018 minutes, as published in Feb 2018 newsletter 

- Business arising from the minutes 

- Correspondence  

M- Treasurers Report – as published in Feb 2018 newsletter 

- New Business – 

M- Committee Reports, as per Newsletter Feb 2018 

- Janet M & Diane S – Teachers - Darcy 

- Sue & Betty – Super Saturday  

- Janet W - President’s quilt 

- Break will be at 8 o’clock 

- Program 

- Fabric Draw 

- Show and Tell 

Next meeting Monday March 5th, 2018 

Meeting Adjourned 
 

M- Means motion, discussion and vote 

                                           

http://woodstockquiltguild.weebly.com/presidents-quilt.html


 
 



 
 

 



 

 

Teacher Update 

 
Our next teacher is  Darcy Hunter on February 24th @9am.  She will be teaching 

Springtime Apple Orchard.   The price is $15.00 for the class.  We will be taking 

names in January.  Please see  Diane Scott at the meeting to sign up to reserve your 

seat. Try something new and you may be surprised that you like it.   The list of 

material follows. 

 

“Springtime Apple Orchard” Art Quilt 

by Darcy Hunter of Darcy Doodle Quilts 



 Supplies:  

Basic sewing supplies 

Cutting mat 

Rotary cutter 

Quilting ruler 

Temporary fabric adhesive (505 or other similar product) 

Lightweight fusible web (3 sheets, or approximately a piece 12 inches By 35 inches) 

Iron and ironing board 

Sewing machine 

A variety of threads to match the background, tree trunk, and confetti 

Fine permanent fabric marker 

Free motion quilting gloves 

Elmer’s Glue stick 

  

Fabric and other Requirements:  

Try not to use too many solid color fabrics.  Dimension is achieved by using tone on 

tones, batiks, and cottons with small patterns.  Look in your scrap bin for leftover 

strips. 

Grass-a combination of lights, mediums and dark green strips that are varying 

widths of 1 inch to 2.5 inches. You will be cutting these strips into smaller pieces, so 

they can be varying lengths as well (3 to 8 inches). You will need approximately a fat 

quarter’s worth of strips (which is 18 inches by 22 inches) but have a little extra on 

hand. 

 Sky-a combination of light and medium blues in strips the same as the grass 

requirements above.  I also mixed in a little white and grey to give the impression 

of clouds. 

 Trees- a fat quarter of brown print or batik (you need approximately 12 by 12 

inches) 

Confetti Blossoms- 6”x 6” scraps of 3 to 4 different whites, a 3”x 3” scrap of pale 

to medium pink, a 3”x 3” scrap of yellow and a 3”x 3” scrap of light green (batiks 

are best) 

2 yards of specialty yarn to coordinate with the greens and blues you chose for 

your grass and sky.  I used a piece of yarn that had a combination of white, green 

and blue in it.  It’s best if it has some texture.  



 Thin batting (I use Heirloom 80/20 or you can use 100% Cotton) – approximately 17 

inches by 17 inches 

 2 yards of hemp twine or yarn 

 A piece of driftwood that is approximately 17 inches long (a couple of inches longer 

than the width of the finished quilt) or if you prefer to hide the hanging hardware, 

a ¼ inch dowel that is 15 inches) 

 Backing-17” x 17” coordinating fabric plus 2 pieces 3”x3”   

Thanks Janet M and Diane Scott. 

                                        

 

Sunshine  
I sent sympathy cards to Suzanne Hunter and Cathy Simister and thinking of you 

cards to Nadine Bolton and Muriel Moorcroft in January. 

Linda M 

 

 

Community Quilts 

In January no quilts were given out. Trish Robinson donated a quilt top.  Please 

contact me at 324-9119 if you need a quilt for someone. 

Thanks, Gail Lawrence 

 

 

Super Saturday: 
February 17th         March 17th     April 21st    May 26th 

 
 

Bargello Table Runner and Placemats for February Super Saturday 

 

Choose your fabric: Select 10 fabrics in one colour group with values ranging from light to dark, or choose 

5 fabrics from one colour group and 5 from another group, making sure that the fabrics in each colour 
group range from light to dark. 

 

Material    Bargello Fabric  Binding  Backing  Batting 

 

Table runner 19 ½  x 49  ¼ yard of each  5/8 yd  1 2/3 yd               24 x 54 

 

(4)  13 x 19 ½ Placemats   ¼ yard of each  1/3 yd  1 ½ yd              (4)17x24 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 

Program  
Hello All, 

  

This month the theme is Hearts.  Please bring a fat quarter if you wish to 

participate. Please drop by table when you come to meeting for your ticket stub for 

draw. 

   

INITIAL CHALLENGE: 

  

Cannot wait to see all of your results.    We will have judging at break.  Please see 

me to register your item.  Remember minimum 12x12” finished.  

  

  

Mystery Quilt: 

  

YAY!!   We have made it to assembly.  If had not already guessed.  The pattern is 

called “Swirlygig”.  

  



https://northparishquilters.files.wordpress.com/2011/09/mystery-quilt-2010-

11.pdf.  

  

The original pattern is from Cute Quilt Patterns and the copyright allows for use by 

individuals and quilt guild members. 

  

Cannot wait to see the finished quilts! 

  

 
 

 

 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnorthparishquilters.files.wordpress.com%2F2011%2F09%2Fmystery-quilt-2010-11.pdf&data=02%7C01%7C%7C9351919f415a4d23fa4a08d56750b46d%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C636528519051824745&sdata=ne85OWyIqSwk%2B9APisGscti2jm%2BFb6AdvuvzSwn4LAc%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnorthparishquilters.files.wordpress.com%2F2011%2F09%2Fmystery-quilt-2010-11.pdf&data=02%7C01%7C%7C9351919f415a4d23fa4a08d56750b46d%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C636528519051824745&sdata=ne85OWyIqSwk%2B9APisGscti2jm%2BFb6AdvuvzSwn4LAc%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.cutequiltpatterns.com&data=02%7C01%7C%7C9351919f415a4d23fa4a08d56750b46d%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C636528519051824745&sdata=B76Qibg3TqCjbxLsBkgnVY2TWVdGQtT9A1uLtIk4Yrk%3D&reserved=0


 
 

  

How many read the report from January.  Did you see the challenge using Pantone 

Colour of the Year? 



  

See you all at the meeting. 

  

 

 
 

Refreshments 

Just that I may not be at the meeting again due to still being sick, So someone 

should fill in for refreshments, Also I posted an item for sale on the Guild facebook 

page if anyone is interested in buying it, I have two sets so I would like to sell one, 

If you remember the spiral table runner that we did a class with Margie Greive well 

the item set Im selling does about the same techniques only different style 

patterns, Its an awesome set, 

Maxine 

 

 

 Quilting at Riverside Court –2018 

I am still looking for volunteers for the quilting sessions listed below. 

 

The following are the dates for quilting sessions from January to June of this 

quilting year.   

January 30th, February 13th, February 27th, March 13th, March 27th, April 

10th, April 24th, May 8th, May 22nd, June 5th, and June 19th.   

 

Volunteers need to be at Riverside in the main dining room by 12:30 p.m. to load the 

quilts on the frame.  Seniors will be tying the quilt from 1:00 to 2:15 and we 

generally are finished before this time.  Guild members are invited for tea and 

cookies at tea time (if they have time) which usually begins shortly after we are 

finished quilting.   Three to five volunteers are needed for each session. 

 

The following ladies have already volunteered for Jan. 30 (Ellen Kee, Judy Jackson) 

and Feb 13 (Ellen Kee, Ellen Armour). 

 

Please email me at trisha.robinson@bellaliant.net if you are interested in any (one 

or more) of the above dates.  Your assistance will be most appreciated. 

Trisha R. 

 

 

Jolene Clark 

mailto:trisha.robinson@bellaliant.net


Library Report 
New books have been ordered!!!!!!!!!!  Unfortunately I could not open the file she 

sent, but there are lots of new books and she has a list all done up for website.   

Ann Grant         

                                     

Retreat 
  

For  those people who like to plan in advance (like me!!), the upcoming retreat dates 

are: 

  October 18-21, 2018 

  October 24-27, 2019 

  October 1-4, 2020 

  October 21-24, 2021 

  

Janet W and Diane S 
 
 

Editorial Notes 

 

I have been appliquéing with Bottom Line thread.  IT’S AWESOME!!! 

 

 

Charlotte Cook    Victoria Corner Sewing Machines      2282 Route 103     

Victoria Corner, NB E7P 1E7    375-4396 or cell 325-8926 

 
I now have three different bolts of 45" tone-on-tone white/ivory cottons as well as a bolt 

of 108" tone on tone ivory/white backing fabric.  These are exactly what we used to get 

'over across' but which they don't seem to carry anymore. My price is comparable to what 

you would have paid coming from US with the state tax, exchange and HST at the border.  

The 45" is an all inclusive price of $7.50, and the 108" is an all inclusive price of $14.75. 

 

As well, I now carry some Bottom Line thread.  Ask me about it...the machines love it, it's 

the finest weight thread I know of, and because of that you only fill your bobbin about half 

as often! 

 

Also, I have a machine on sale.  Regular price is $800, now $700.  This is a good one for 

quilters as it has the knee lift (third hand) to raise the presser foot when you want to 

change directions...60 stitches, auto thread cutter, needle threader....   Just in time for 

Christmas...tell your husband it's way cheaper than a snowmobile.... 

 



 
 
 

 

Have you emailed the Chairperson of Words your suggestions yet?? 

 

 
 

Next meeting Mar 5th, 2018  

Meeting starts at 7pm.   

 

 

 

The End  
  

 

 

    

 


